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PULASKI TOWNSHIP 
REGULAR MEETING 

March 12, 2012 
 

 The Pulaski Township Supervisors meeting was called to order at 6:30 P. M. in the 
Township Building, 3401 Sunflower Road, New Brighton, PA by the Chairman of the Board, Mr. 
Doug Margetic.  Mr. Margetic led the Pledge to the Flag.              
 
 In attendance were the following people:  Betty Margetic, Stewart Sinclair, John Malack, 
Jim McCullough, Tina Kruise, George Doyle, Norman Bible, Debbie and Ray Hickman, Scott 
Roeder, Chief Van Fossan, John Clay and Attorney Budicak were present. 
 
 A motion was made by George Hage and seconded by Byron Mooney to accept the minutes 
of the February 13, 2012.   Vote on the motion was:  Mr. Margetic, yes; Mr. Hage, yes and Mr. 
Mooney, yes.  The motion was carried. 
 
 A motion was made by George Hage and seconded by Byron Mooney to accept the 
Treasurer’s Report and to pay the bills.  Vote on the motion was:  Mr. Margetic, yes; Mr. Hage, yes 
and Mr. Mooney, yes.  The motion was carried. 
 

CORRESPONDENCE 
 

 The following correspondence was received: 

1. Beaver County Planning Commission minutes of January, 2011. 
2. PSATS NewsBulletin - February, 2012 Issue. 
3.  Letter from the New Brighton Area School District in relation to the Mold and Radon 

Evaluation of the passageway between the High School and Elementary School. 
 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

 Police:   Chief Charles VanFossan was present.  A report for February with a total of 43 
calls was turned in to the supervisors.   He had nothing bad to report.   Mr. McCullough asked if 
something could be done about the speeding on 45th and 46th Street.  No one is stopping for stop 
signs.  Mr. Margetic asked about the speeding on Rochester Road.  He wanted to know if the police 
was going to do a speed trap. 
 
  Fire Department:   Scott Roeder, Fire Chief gave the Chairman a report that there were 
seven fire calls.  Four were in Pulaski, one Daugherty Township and one at Big Knob.   

 
Code Enforcement/Zoning Officer:   Mr. John Clay, Code Enforcement Officer, was 

present.  He reported that he had 13 calls on code enforcements and nothing on zoning.  Most of his 
calls were about 496 Blockhouse Run.  It is all cleaned up now.   

 
Recreation Commission:   Mrs. Kruise was in attendance.   She reported that the 

Recreation Commission meeting was cancelled.  Not enough people were in attendance. 
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Roads:   Mr. Margetic reported that Mike has been busy with snow removal, working on the 
equipment, hauling milling, mixing materials, fixing the sink hole at 46th Street and Rochester Road 
and fixing signs on 39th Avenue. 

 
A motion was made by George Hage and seconded by Bryon Mooney to accept the 

Committee Reports.  Vote on the motion:  Mr. Margetic, yes; Mr. Hage, yes and Mr. Mooney, yes.  
The motion was carried. 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

 
 Mr. Margetic asked Attorney Budicak about the situation with the truck.  He said the papers 
have been filled out and need to be given to the Sheriff to give to the Sheriff in Lancaster County.  
It will probably be another month.  Mr. Margetic stated that he has heard that they are having a lot 
of problem with the engines in those trucks. 
 
  

NEW BUSINESS 
 
 There was no new business to be conducted.  
  
 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATON 
 

 
 Mrs. Margetic asked for someone to check the property at 3709 – 43rd Street.  There is a lot 
of activity around midnight every day and she is concerned that there may be drugs there.  Mr. Clay 
said he would check and if there is any sign of drug activity he would contact the police. 
 
 Mr. McCullough inquired about the house burning on 45th Street.  It was burning at 11:00 
P.M. at night and he wanted to know when the township had a burning permit.  There was some 
discussion about the whole matter.   

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
 The next Regular Meeting will be held on Monday, April 9, 2012 at 6:30 P. M.   
 
 A motion was made by Doug Margetic and seconded by Byron Mooney to adjourn the 
meeting at 6:50 P. M.  Vote the motion:  Mr. Margetic, yes; Mr. Hage, yes and Mr. Mooney, yes.  
The motion was carried.   

       Respectfully submitted 

Mable Henn 
Secretary 


